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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill  
 

Senate Bill 385 (SB 385) addresses Permanent Partial Disability (PPD) benefits when an injured 
worker returns to work but makes less than that worker’s pre-injury wage.  The portion of the 
worker’s PPD benefits based on modifier points (relating to age, education, and physical 
capacity) is reduced so that the worker in not making more in combined post-injury wages and 
benefits than that worker’s pre-injury wage. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 

No fiscal impact to the general fund is anticipated.  SB 385 might produce minimal savings to 
the workers’ compensation fund due to reductions in PPD benefit payments out of that fund. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 

The WCA reports that this bill corrects a situation that could occur under existing law where a 
worker with a permanent partial disability who has returned to work at a lower wage could make 
more with a combined PPD benefit and post-injury wages than that worker’s pre-injury wage.   
 
Existing law already addresses the opposite situation--when an injured worker returns to work at 
a wage equal to or greater than that worker’s pre-injury wage--by limiting that worker’s post-
injury PPD rating to that equal to the worker’s impairment without applying any modifiers.  
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OTHER SUBSTANTIVE ISSUES 
 
The WCA notes that SB 385 has been approved by the Advisory Council on Workers’ 
Compensation and Occupational Disease. 
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